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The mission of the Cape Girardeau Area Chamber of Commerce is to serve the area and its businesses as the principal advocate in fostering economic progress, vitalizing jobs and improving the quality of life. With full understanding of this mission, the Chamber supports the Isle of Capri casino based economic development project proposed for the downtown area. The Chamber Board of Directors reached this position after fully considering all of the following information as we understand it today:

1. The proposed development includes a new regional casino destination that is expected to attract 1 million visitors per year.

2. The proposed development includes an entertainment venue designed to provide numerous professional performance opportunities for the area. The space also doubles as meeting / event space.
3. The proposed development includes an additional entertainment venue for local acts designed to capitalize on the rich music tradition of the area.
4. The proposed development includes a restaurant / lounge with an outside area providing a view of the Mississippi River.

5. The proposed development includes a designated site for a future niche hotel to support visitors to the venue and those wishing to stay in the downtown area.

6. The proposed development will create jobs. It will employ approximately 400 FTE at start up and should employ 350 FTE ongoing with an estimated annual payroll of $14 Million.

7. The proposed development will provide a revenue source to the city and surrounding governmental entities. A portion of this will be used for special projects not attainable without the development.

8. The proposed development will provide additional reasons for people to visit the area. We will work with existing businesses and potential new project developers to try and capitalize on this opportunity to enhance the quality of life for area residents.

The Chamber fully understands a development of this nature does not come without questions. The Chamber would like to offer the following comments:

1. We understand there are people who are not in support of casino entertainment. The Chamber is not attempting to change the minds of those opposed.

2. We understand there are those concerned about the diversion or reallocation of the area’s entertainment dollar and the competition for the area workforce. The Chamber faces these questions with almost every new or expanding business project (retail, manufacturing, distribution, education, medical, etc.). The Chamber believes in the principles of free enterprise and open competition.
3. We understand there is a concern about an increase in problem gamblers. While this is likely to occur, the Chamber believes in personal responsibility and strongly urges the developer and area to proactively address this issue. It is our understanding the Isle of Capri has programs in place to address this issue.
4. The Chamber also strongly urges the Isle of Capri to give area businesses an opportunity to earn construction and vendor contracts.
The Chamber would like to remind everyone the final decision rests in the hands of both the voters of Cape Girardeau, and the Missouri Gaming Commission.
